Hartshorn-dale Shire Meeting: 11-6-2014
# Total Attendees: 9
Officer Positions: Seneschal, Exchequer, MOL, MoAS

Officers Reports:

Seneschal:

Meeting next month - Next meeting dates are Dec. 4th and Jan 8th, with a social on Jan 8th.
Shire Wars - see below

Voting - Everyone was elected unanimously.

Exchequer: Duchessa Diana Alene Tregirtse
Webminster: Andrew

Archery Marshal: Naomi

Minister of the Lists: Attila

Chamberlain: Sarah

Dance Mistress: Duchessa Diana Alene Tregirtse
Secretarie: Lissa

Offices not filled:
Chancellor Minor

Herald

Chronicler

Thrown Weapons Marshal

Exchequer:
Balance as of September 30, 2014 = $5588.26

Chatelaine: no report

Demo Coordinator: (I also have a thank you email here and will try to find and forward it):
We had a fantastic demo for the boyscouts. 8-10 people came out, including fencers. We were able to entertain
and, | think, educate the boys a bit. | believe the parents enjoyed the day as well.

MOQOaS:

The bronze casting workshop was lightly attended, but a lot of fun. All of the castings came out well. | had a number
of people express interest, but say that the date would not work for them, so | plan on running another one. This may
have to wait until spring unless someone has a garage or workshop we can use for the carving.

Voyages of Discovery, a research presentation event, was excellent.

Archery Marshal: Practices are still on winter hiatus.

Fencing Marshal:
No injuries or incidents to report for Oct. We have 6 - 8 fencers each week. This past Monday, an additional 3
fencers visited from Aethelmearc Kingdom's Endless Hills in Wilkes-Barre. Yeah Invasion!

We met on Oct 6th, 13th, 20th and 27th.

We collected $109.00 for dues in Oct. A check for $325.00 has been made for deposit. That would cover dues
collected in Aug ($30), Sept ($186) and now Oct ($109). We are adopting a two person due collection policy. We
will have the person running practice plus another marshal count monies collected each week and record on our sign
in sheet. We are initiating this policy simply for good practice purposes.

The church has notified me of the month of an outstanding bill. They are reporting the month of June needs to be
paid ($150.00). The discrepancy is unclear. Email forwarded to Diana for further inquiry.

We gave Lillia a gift for her much appreciated service and leading as Marshal in Charge. She received a gift card to



Joann Fabrics, a bottle of mead made by Alexander Makcristyne (a very talented brewer/fencer!) and a
little angel figurine equipped with scabbard and sword. Thank you again Lillia for all you've put into our practice.
Vivat!

It was reported to me, that the Boy Scout Demo was a success. There were four fencers that represented the shire
there. Thank you Attila, Viola, Lillia and Margarita for putting together the presentation. Vivat!

Nothing further to report for Oct.

Lady Jenevieve Fiana Spillane

Rapier Marshal, Shire of Hartshorn-dale

MOL: no report

Dance:

November dance practices will be held Nov 7th & Nov. 14, 2014
There will be no class November 21st or November 28th

Dance will resume December 5th

Web Minister: no report
Secretarie: no report

Archer’s Forde
Herald: One name & device showed up at kingdom level and is currently being looked over. Shire Name and device
has passed all rungs and is now official.

A&S: Many project underway, More to be hand carried to meeting possible.
Exchequer: We have $0 officially, $60 unofficially for the month of Oct.

Chatelaine: We have had 5 people from Kutztown U. Join us for Archery practices and have expressed extreme
interest in joining the shire & the SCA.

Webmistress: The web page has been updated with current information and is still up and running.

Seneschal: Made my quarterly report on time. Attended a Shire Wars meeting at Shire wars and voted for the
support of the next two years depending on a central location to be a perm. home of the shire wars in the years to
come.

Archery Marshal: No injuries other than a few fletching bites and a bruise or two for extended elbows. Holding
practice on Sunday night from 7-9, depending on Club's decision on making all clubs attached to the archery club

join as full members of the club. Working on counter proposal of half memberships for the winter months.

Fencing Marshal: Same issue as Archery however have moved from the archery club to a new location and
restarting practices on Thursday evenings 7-9 pm. New location is 22 New Holland Ave., Shillington.

Throwing weapons: Shut down for season

Old business for meeting: Notes from Shire Wars meeting for Hartshorn-dale to consider and proposal of supporting
shire wars for the next two years and finding a central location.

New/Old Shire Business:

e Shire wars - site, etc - site search still on.
e Need someone from Hartshorn-dale to help this year and run it next year

Demo’s and Events:
| have arranged for Artisan's Village to be discussed during the reign planning of the Prince and Princess




